
 

SILVERTON PUBLIC WORKS 

 

 

DATE: March 5, 2018  

 

FROM: Christian Saxe, Public Works Director 

 

RE:  Silver Creek Dam 2017 Inspection 

 

The Silver Creek Dam is inspected annually by the Oregon Water Resources Department 

(OWRD). On February 20, 2018, the City received the 2017 Dam Safety Inspection Form 

completed by the OWRD along with their inspection summary.  

 

As the summary indicates, the Safety Condition of the Dam is Satisfactory. High hazard 

dams are rated by a dam’s ability to store and release water in a safe manner: 

o Satisfactory – No deficiencies 

o Fair – Maintenance needed, minor deficiencies 

o Poor – Major repairs need 

o Unsatisfactory – Failure reasonably possible 

 

The summary report also provides recommendations which the City has addressed in the 

comments and/or is seeking funding opportunities for completion: 

 

Silver Creek Dam (S-66) – Inspection Summary Recommendations 

 

State Recommendations  City of Silverton Comments 

Inspect the low level conduit to the value 

to determine if the seepage is from the 

value or from another source. 

Tentatively planned for summer 

2018. 

Develop an access road so that equipment 

can get to the dam if the spillway is 

flowing 

City currently exploring 

available options. 

Monitor the repaired spillway joints for 

new cracking. 

Will be performed during annual 

maintenance activities.  

Update the EAP with unusual condition 

and potential failure thresholds based on 

monitoring data. Also update all contact 

information in the EAP 

This is currently in revision with 

a completion date of summer 

2018. 

 

Please contact the Public Works Department at (503) 873-8679, if you have any questions 

or comments. 
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Spillway Approach 

Spillways have been a main focus of OWRD dam safety inspections over the last couple 

of years. There were no obstructions to flow over the spillway approach. It was clear of 

debris, and so was the reservoir. Vegetation is very well maintained, with short dry grass 

covering all of the embankment slopes. No significant animal burrows were observed. 

The one issue is that there is still no road access to the dam, which is very important in 

the event of unusual conditions in winter months. 

Cracking around slab joints and quick repair 

Local cracking was observed in concrete joints in the spillway base slabs. The cracking 

was addressed by the City very quickly. The repair work is shown in the photo on the 
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